MINUTES
Faculty Senate
February 4th, 2014
Senators present: Arrasmith, Baarmand, Belanger, Brenner, Brown, Campbell, Cook, Gallagher, Harvey, Knight, Kozaitis, Lail, Lin, Perdigao, Rusovici, Shearer, Suksawang, Tenali, Van Woesik; non-voting attendee: Dr. Richard Baney, Board of Trustees
President Arrasmith called the meeting to order at 3:34 p.m. and asked for a motion to approve the last meeting’s minutes.  A motion was made and seconded, and the vote to approve was unanimous.
In his President’s Report Dr. Arrasmith said he had heard back from Chief Operating Officer McCay about the Senate’s resolution on parking.  Dr. McCay said the Administration would recommend approval of the majority of provisions in the resolution; more specifics were not available at the time, but Pres. Arrasmith will have lunch with Dr. McCay and Pres. Catanese sometime soon, and should have more information after that.
The Vice President for Academic Affairs, Dr. Semen Koksal, brought up at the recent Deans’ Meeting Pres. Arrasmith’s proposal of summer pay being pro-rated for the number of students in any class, but it was not extensively dealt with there.  The upshot, as of now, is that there is a preference for keeping the pay schedule for summer teachers in the various colleges.  There will be more on this later.

Dr. Arrasmith attended the Board of Trustees Academic Affairs Committee meeting.  He reported that, according to the London Times,  the standing of various universities in the world had Cal. Tech at number one, M.I.T. at number five, and Florida Tech at 197th.  However, within the arena of technological universities, Florida Tech is ranked twenty-fourth; and within the arena of private technological universities, we are ranked seventh.  Some of the categories applied to these ratings were 1) teaching, in which Florida Tech came in with16 out of 99 points; 2) research, in which we came in with 14 out of 99, up two from last count; 3) citation, in which Florida Tech came out with the full 99; 4) industry, in which we scored 45, up twenty points from previous rankings; and 5) international outlook, in which Florida Tech was graded a 61.3, which also represents an increase in ranking.  Dr. Arrasmith raised the question  as to what metrics had been used to come up with the teaching rankings.

The issue of Florida Tech having a medical school seems near resolution, but more time is needed to evaluate the report on the subject.    Pres. Arrasmith advised us to stay tuned.

The study on our having a law school is still incomplete.  Proposals include having an LLM (Master of Laws) degree available in partnership with the University of Florida, with courses taught online by UF.
A new department of Computer Science and Cyber Security has been set up.  The Library has a MOOC (Massive Open Online Courses) arrangement utilizing campus networks.
Research dollars are up for us, despite a downturn elsewhere.  Funded research is up approximately 20.2 percent.
At the full Board of Trustees meeting it was reported that spring enrollment is up, roughly at 16,000 students in all areas. The Indian River Lagoon Grant for approximately $1M came in.  Our endowment is at 59.5 percent, with a new Capital Campaign aimed at $100 million.  The Chop-per Dropper event is now offering $50,000 as the top prize.  A Boeing 737 Simulator will be part of the College of Aeronautics.

Two new trustees have been added to the board: Tim Wakefield, the famous pitcher who graduated from Florida Tech, and Mr. Tom Folliard of CarMax.
Committee Reports
Senator Tenali, head of the Academic Policies Committee, reported that freshman attendance policies are still to be determined, even though there is an attendance policy as such in the Student Handbook.

There was no Administrative Policies report.
Sen. Brown, chair of the Faculty Excellence Committee, reiterated that the deadline for submitting dossiers of candidates for the various excellence awards is the first Monday after Spring Break, which is March 10th.

Sen. Rusovici, chair of the Faculty Senate Scholarship Committee, reported that two students are eligible for financial stipends, one from either the University College or the University Alliance (Sen. Cook will clarify this), and one from the College of Engineering.

The former head of the Welfare Committee, Dr. Converse, is on sabbatical leave, and a replacement for him is being sought.

New Business
Dr. Marcinkowski had to postpone his talk about the QEP-2 (Quality Enhancement Plan, second version), but will present an outline of it at our next meeting.

Nominations for President-elect and for Secretary of the Senate were made.  Sen. Rusovici and Dr. Kurt Winkelmann were nominated for the former, with Secretary Shearer putting himself in nomination for the latter.  Voting will take place at the March meeting.
By unanimous consent the session was concluded at 3:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Shearer, Secretary
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